Investigation launched into Turkish-style barber shops over money laundering concerns
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A nationwide investigation led by the National Crime Agency (NCA) is currently underway, targeting the growing prevalence of Turkish-style barber shops across the United Kingdom. Authorities are concerned that these establishments may be utilised by criminal organisations for money laundering and other forms of organised crime. Over the past month, NCA officers have overseen a series of raids throughout the country, as reported by The Sunday Times.
These operations have reportedly resulted in multiple arrests and the seizure of significant amounts of money, estimated to be in the tens of thousands of pounds. The investigation has involved a collaborative effort from a variety of agencies, including a “large number” of police forces, Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs (HMRC), and Home Office Immigration Enforcement.
The suspicion is that many of the barber shops, which have proliferated in recent years, are functioning as fronts for laundering drug-related profits and other criminal earnings, while also allegedly providing employment opportunities for illegal migrants. An NCA spokesperson indicated the agency's focus on uncovering any illicit practices associated with these businesses.
During some of the raids, particularly in north-east England, tax inspectors are reported to have employed tactics such as counting the number of chairs within the salons and observing customer traffic to evaluate the declared profits of the businesses. This approach aims to identify discrepancies that may suggest tax evasion or other financial irregularities.
According to Green Street, a retail analytics company, the total number of barber shops in the UK has surged by over 50 per cent since 2018, with the tally exceeding 18,000 establishments. Last year alone saw the opening of more than 750 new barber shops. While the majority of these Turkish-style barbers operate lawfully, many of the establishments targeted in the recent operations predominantly operate on a cash-only basis, raising further concerns regarding their financial transparency and compliance with regulations.
The ongoing investigation reflects broader concerns regarding the intersection of legitimate businesses and organised crime, highlighting the need for vigilance in regulatory practices within sectors experiencing rapid growth.
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